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FCA News  

Finn ish  Center  Assoc ia t i on  

  FOR MEMBERS OF THE FINNISH CENTER ASSOCIATION  

                             CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

     June 
 01  Friday Night Buffet 5 - 8 pm 

 01  Friday Novi Community Band 7 pm 

 03  Sunday Finnish Movie 2 pm 

 08  Rental 

 09  Rental 

 13  Wednesday Strawberry Social 2 -4 pm   

 15  Friday Night Buffet 5 - 8 pm 

       Customer Appreciation - Free 

       (Last Friday Buffet until September) 

 16  Rental 

 20  Wednesday FCA Joint Board Meeting 6:30 pm 

 22  Rental 

 23  Rental 

 24  Sunday Open House 1 - 4 pm 

 29  Rental 

 30  Rental 

 

     July 
 01  Rental 

 02 Monday Closed 

 04 Wednesday Closed  

 07  Rental 

 11  Wednesday - No FCA Board Meeting in July 

 14  Rental 

 18  Rental 

 19  Rental 

 20  Rental 

 21  Rental 

 25  Wednesday Summer Cookout 12 noon 

 27  Rental 

 28  Rental 

 29  Sunday - No Open House in July 
   

 

Weekly Events 

 Finnish American Singers 

      Monday 7 pm (resumes in September) 

 Library 

      Open Monday 10 am-2 pm 

 Nikkarin Talo 

      Mondays 9 am 

 Finlandia Garden Club 

      Mondays 9 am 

Monthly Events 

 Finnish Conversation 

       1st Friday of the month 10 am 

 Book Club 

       Last Monday of the month 1 pm 

 Luncheon 

        Last Wednesday of the month  

        12  noon 

  Open House 

        Last Sunday of the month 1-4 pm 

 

Reservations are recommended  

for all events. 
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35200 W. Eight Mile Road 

Farmington Hills, MI 

48335-5108 
Tel: (248) 478-6939 

Fax: (248) 478-5671 

finnishcenter@gmail.com 

www.finnishcenter.org 
 

Officers 
Mia Lamminen, Chairman 

Roger Wanttaja, Vice Chairman 

Linda Poirier, Secretary 

Marlene Russkanen, Treasurer 

Board of Trustees 

1 Year 

Cynthia Haffey, Roger Wanttaja, 

Robert Waissi 

2 Year 

Mia Lamminen, James Lee, 

Mary OôBrien 

3 Year 
Irene Lamanen, Linda Poirier, 

Ilona Takakura 

Alternates 

#1 Paul Rajala 
#2 Carol Tudball 

#3 Mike Fadie 
 

Financial Review 

Nancy Lee 

Maria Lena Kuhn 
Gene Belttari 

 

Committee Chairpersons 
Building & Grounds 

Roger Wanttaja 

Cultural 

Yvonne Lockwood 
Education 

Katri Ervamaa 

Finance 

Olli Lamminen 
Gift Shop 

Mary OôBrien 

Mailing 

Alice Manley 
Membership 

Fran Fadie 

Publicity & Publications 

Fran Fadie 

Social 

Mary OôBrien 
 

SENIOR CITIZEN HOUSING  

CORPORATION 

Cynthia Haffey, Chairman 
 

Tapiola Village 
Laura Fultz, Manager 

(248) 471-3802 

tapiola@ameritech.net 

 
Freedom Square 

Theresa Show, Manager 

(248) 442-7250 

freedom.square@yahoo.com 

CHAIRMANôS CORNER 
 

 

Although, the natural aging of our beloved and elderly members is expected, 

weôre saddened and aggrieved with each departure and offer heartfelt condo-

lences to the families and friends of each.  And, now, with an especially heavy 

heart Iôm writing to report the unexpected and untimely passing of Marlene 

Ruuskanen on May 3, 2018. Marlene was our longtime treasurer, board mem-

ber, devoted volunteer and faithful friend. A memorial service was held for 

Marlene at the FCA on Monday, May 21.  

 

On a happier note the Vappu Party, our celebration of spring, was a wonderful 

welcome for the beginning of summer season. A lot of children and adults gath-

ered for a lively evening of Karjalan Paisti, Gravlax, Karjalan Piirakat, pulla, 

music and games. It was a good turn out and great fun. Itôs especially wonder-

ful to engage the children ï as they are our future and the future of the FCA..  

  

On Saturday, May 11, Pasi Lautala and his musicians performed ñ101 Years of 

Finnish Musicò in an interesting cavalcade from each decade of Finlandôs Inde-

pendence. I am sure the music  brought fond  memories especially for the Finn-

ish born audience.    

 

Scholarship reception was also held honoring six recipients with scholarships 

this year.  All recipients are descendants of our members.  We want to continue 

granting scholarships in the future.  Donations to the scholarship fund are need-

ed and greatly appreciated.  

 

Semi-Annual Novi Community Band concert is June 1, 2018 with Friday Night 

buffet will end the activities for the spring season before the summer holidays. 

In addition we will have one more Friday night buffet on June 15.    

 

With departures of so many dear friends and members weôre reminded of the 

fragility of life and the importance of kind words, deeds and expressions of 

love -  peace be with us all.  

 

I wish you a very wonderful summer and hope to see you at the Finnish Cen-

ter.  As always if you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me. My  

cell number is: (734) 834-6085. 

 

Mia Lamminen 

Chairman 
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FRIDAY NIGHT DINNER 
 

June 1- Novi Community Band 

June 15 - Customer Appreciation  

5-8 pm 
 

FinnFolk plays during dinner! 

HAPPINESS FUND 
 

Did you know you can also request a happiness 

greeting? New baby, special anniversary, significant 

achievement and more.  

FCA member Kath Usitalo  
has a new book! 

 

100 THINGS TO DO 
ON MACKINAC  
ISLAND 

BEFORE YOU DIE 
 

follows her popular book 
100 THINGS TO DO IN THE  
UPPER PENINSULA 

Find them at the FCA Gift Shop 
and learn more at GreatLakesGazette.com 

Friday Night Buffet 

June 1, 2018 

5pm - 8pm 
 

Novi Community Band Concert 

7pm during dinner 

Free with dinner purchase 

Concert only $5 
 

The menu: 

Salisbury Steak w/mushroom sauce 

Baked & Fried Cod 

Mashed Potatoes 

Vegetable 

Salad & Rolls 

Pasta Salad 
 

Coffee, tea and water are included.   

Cash bar available. 

All for $12 per adult and $5 per child (12 and under). 

Our Finlandia Gardens has a 

new addition! A brown bear! 
 

The bear was rescued from a 

recycling facility in Livonia 

and our talented gardeners 

restored him. He can now 

once again enjoy nature and 

gardens  around him. 
 

We invite you to email, call, 

mail us a short note or drop  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

off your suggestion for a name for the brown bear 

in our gardens!  
 

He loves to have visitors stop and have pictures 

taken with him as well!  If you take a picture and 

send it to us via email or regular mail we will post 

it on our bulletin board. 
 

While you are there you might want to also stroll 

through the gardens or visit our new "Little Free 

Library" which is located in the gardens. It has 

books that can be borrowed and returned. 
 

We want to welcome this new addition to our Finn-

ish Center family--the brown bear!  Please help us 

name him!   
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FROM THE LIBRARY  

 

WHERE TIME STANDS STILL: 

An epitaph for a farm - Carl Peterson (1989) Gazette 
 

ñA busy farm is like a tiny village nestled in a landscape, drawn from the scenes in a storybook. Itôs resi-

dents fewer, but as sufficient as an industrious communityò. 
 

You have found your way to the trail into the woods. You have come to the clearing where the cluster of 

weathered log buildings can be seen to the south and east. They are arranged in court yard order. 
 

Miina and Herman Hanka and their four children settled here. This to them as to so many of our forebear-

ers was the end of a long journey, chosen in their new country which was a place of opportunity. 
 

Our hope was to make this a protected land that had already survived the progress going on around them. 

They cared for and appreciated the turf given to them. They made it comfortable and ever thereafter were 

satisfied with what they had. 
 

Most people see it as an attraction for Baraga County. A place to experience how our grandparents and 

great grandparents lived. To man it is amazing to see and to be allowed to walk where Miina walked and 

touch and feel her household wares. 
 

We were as surprised as anyone else to find there was nothing of the labor saving devices we had been us-

ing for many years. Power had never been brought in. Jalmer, the youngest of the family, had lived there 

all his life, had drawn water from the well and sawed wood to keep his house warm. The sauna was his 

source for bathing and curing the meat he was able to trap or hunt, and fish of course. His gardening had 

been reduced to just a potato patch. He stored potatoes and apples in the root cellar. 
 

No One had any idea of how we would begin this enormous task. Christine Jacobson showed up driving 

her sonôs pickup truck. She covered the chicken coop with sheets of corrugated metal, (the only building 

where the roof had caved in). Then she announced with determination, ñNow I am startedò! We found 

ways of following her example and were on our way to becoming restorers. 
 

One afternoon after visitors had left and it was ñquitting timeò, a family group showed up, announcing itôs 

not 4 oôclock yet in Wisconsin. It was Bill Koski who sat down to tell us what he had planned to contribute 

to this effort. He was a master of his craft of building log cabins. A work shop would attract community, 

many who were skilled wood workers. From then on, interest in the farm began growing and our neighbors 

and relatives began rallying about our work shops. He showed by example and everyone was offered 

ñhands onò experience. 
 

Our cheering section began presenting the project with vintage treas-

ures. The farm house began to look lived in. 

Ruth Ojala     (more photos on page 5) 

Empty houses in the city were merely empty and often dilapi-

dated. They draw brief glances of passersby and a preference to 

have them gone. From Carl Peterson, Epitaph for a Farm. 

Bill Koski teaching corner notching 



JUNE/JULY 2018 FCA NEWS PAGE 5 

 

 

Bill Koski showing how 

 to right the corners of  

replacement logs 

Helmer Peterson teaching Bill Koski. 

Mr. Peterson is a lifetime resident of 

Tapiola. He taught students at  

ñThe Techò in Houghton. 

Left: Bill Koski with students  

and observers. 

Milton Salo (with hands in his 

pockets) 


